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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
John Keats talks of Autumn as a ‘Season of mists and mellow fruitfulness’.  He talks 
about how Autumn too has its music, just as Spring does.  Although the weather 
has been just dreadful lately, so dreadful that we have included in this newsletter 
a reminder of our bad weather processes for you, there is indeed some ‘music’ to 
this season, as we start preparing for Advent.  It may seem to be coming quickly 
but in my house it is never too early for a mince pie; I have been testing them just 
in case! 
 
As a part of the ‘season of mists’ however, our whole school mass was very 
poignant on All Saints day and our prayers yesterday, and my attendance at mass 
at the Cathedral with all of the Brentwood Heads, for All Souls.  We prayed 
especially for those ‘saints’ who are from all walks of life, and for those in our 
community who have passed away.  We prayed with great fervour for those who 
have been killed in such dreadful conflicts in Gaza and in Ukraine. 
 
At this time of year, we recall those in our families who have died, and we ask you 
to send your daughters to the chapel to write their names in the Book of 
Remembrance we have there, so that we can pray for them.  It is always good to 
remember however that although such occasions are sad, we are joyful for the 
opportunity to celebrate the lives of those that we have loved and lost.  My family 
spent some time talking about my grandfather, lovingly known as ‘Silly Grandad 
Ireland’, laughing at the funny things he said and mulling over old pictures.  His 
party piece was to roll his trousers up, put on my grandmother’s coat and hat, and 
entertain us with Irish songs.  I prayed for my mother and father in law, and my 
father in law especially, whose anniversary was yesterday, would have been very 
pleased to have ‘made it’ to the Cathedral for prayers. 
 
Having started with a poem, I shall end with one.  One of my favourite poems, 
“The Station” by Robert Hastings.  The poem talks about not wishing our lives away 
and that “Sooner or later, we realize there is no station, no one place to arrive.  The 
true joy of life is the trip.”  Towards the end of the poem he says, “stop pacing the 
aisles and counting the miles.  Instead, climb more mountains, eat more ice cream, 
go barefoot more.”  This may not be good advice for the weather this last few 
days, but nevertheless, we could substitute that for hot chocolate (and maybe a 
mince pie?)! 
 
May you see Christ in those you meet this week, 
 
Penny Johnson 
Headteacher 

 

 

 
We are not anticipating weather, severe 
enough to close schools, but as it is that 
time of year we feel it best to keep you 
informed of the procedure. 
 
In the very unlikely event that the school 
is closed due to snow, Mrs Johnson will 
make the decision as soon as possible 
and inform BBC Essex and Essex FM of 
any school closure.  Should we 
experience severe weather, you are 
advised to listen to these stations, which 
list schools that are closed.  If we are not 
mentioned – we are open! 
 
We will also post a message on the front 
page of our website, so keep an eye on 
that too. 

BBC Essex 
103.5 FM or 95.3 FM 

 

Essex FM 
102.6 FM or 96.3 FM 

 

If Grays Convent are NOT 
mentioned on these radio 

stations, and there is NOT a 
message on the front page of 
the website GRAYS CONVENT 

SCHOOL IS OPEN! 

Severe Weather 

Arrangements 

Inspiring Ambition, 

Achieving Excellence 
Friday 3

rd

 November 2023 
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Here are the student Arts Council having their meeting on Wednesday of this week 
to begin plans for our Christmas Cracker annual event in December held here at 
Grays Convent. 

 
There’s talk of dances, songs, play extracts to be performed to parents, governors 
and members of the local community as well as refreshments and even a raffle! 

Mrs Grint 
 

 
 

Over half term Veonica Thomson headed over to Galway, 
Ireland for the Irish Dancing World Championships. 

 

 
She returned with a glittering haul of prizes, achieving 
5th in the Reel Section, 2nd in the Light Jig and 3rd in Slip 
Jig. 
 
Well done and congratulations! 

Miss Coughlan 
 

 
 
Congratulations and 
well done to all our 
pupils who took part 
in the Black History 
Month Event at the 
Thameside Theatre 
on Monday evening. 
 
The Theatre team were so pleased with 
our contribution of music, dance, 
poetry recitals and poster displays on 
the theme of ‘Saluting our Sisters’; it 
was full of energy and joy and folks 
were already talking about their plans 
for next year’s event. 
 

 
 
A special thank you to Itunnu Adela-
Faboro our Year 11 star baker who 
baked 100 cupcakes for the event and 
raised £50 in sales for our nominated 
charities.  Thanks also to Mrs 
O‘Donoghue and Ms Desgoutte who 
helped produce the show.  Until next 
year…! 

Mrs Collis 

Annual Christmas Cracker event planning 

Success in World Championship Irish Dancing 

Black History Month – 

another successful event! 



 

College Avenue, Grays, RM17 5UX Tel: 01375 376173 www.graysconvent.school E-mail: admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

 
 
Grays Convent will, once again, be selling poppies in 
school in aid of the Royal British Legion’s Poppy Appeal 
2023.  Your daughter will be able to buy a standard poppy 
for a minimum donation of 20p.  This year the Royal 
British Legion have introduced a new style of poppy made 
from recycled plastic cups, which they will be selling 
alongside the more traditional style poppy: 
 
We also have poppy wrist bands at a minimum donation of £1, and reflective 
poppy zipper/bag charms at a minimum donation of 50p: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If your daughter would like to purchase one of the above, please send her in with 
the appropriate minimum donation in cash.  We thank you in advance for your 
generosity for this very worthy cause. 
 

 
 

 
Mrs Burrow 

 
 

 
 

We have vacancies for Exam Invigilators 
to work during the exam periods.  If you 
are interested in joining on a casual 
basis please see the full advert and job 
description on the school website or 
contact Jackie Reynolds at 
finance@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 
for further information. 

Finance Office 
 

 
 
If your daughter has loaned lunch 
money from the Finance Office could 
you please ensure it is paid back the 
following day. 
 
We have a large amount of outstanding 
money owing and emails have been 
sent home.  If you have received an 
email could you please ensure the 
money is returned as soon as possible. 
 
This service is only available for 
emergencies and if the money is not 
returned on time it could lead to us 
being unable to loan money to another 
student. 

Finance Office 
 

 
 

It is important 
that our Parents 

have a ParentPay Account, and that this 
account is activated.  This enables 
parents to purchase equipment and not 
to miss out on school trips. 
 
If you require another copy of your 
ParentPay Activation Letter then please 
email Mrs Wood on: 
woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk. 

Finance Office 
 
 
 
 

  

Annual Poppy Appeal 

Get the Studybugs App 

the quick and easy way to report your daughter’s 

absence 

Vacancy 

Lunch Money 

ParentPay Accounts 

mailto:finance@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
mailto:woodj@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk
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Prepare for “Excellent spelling!” at Spelling Tests, assessments and Spelling Bee! 

 
3 SPELLING BEE COMPETITIONS THIS YEAR 

Year 7- Autumn Term       For Year 8 - Spring Term      For Year 9 – Summer Term 
Get ready! – week 7 

 

For Year 7 For Year 8 FOR YEAR 9 

deceive 
conceive 
receive 

perceive 
ceiling 
protein 
caffeine 

seize 
either 

neither 

debate 
hoist 

confess 
lump 

devote 
exaggerate 

congratulate 
tame 

prepare 
toil 

school 
ague 

forced 
siege 

posterity 
verity 
oracle 

indissoluble 
parricide 
dauntless 

 
For Year 7: Week 7 
The ‘i before e except after c’ rule applies to words where the sound spelt by ei is /i:/.  Exceptions: protein, caffeine, seize 
(and either and neither if pronounced with an initial /i:/ sound). 
 
For Year 8: Learn the words – from Animal Farm: 
debate - a discussion with reasons for and against some proposal 
hoist - raise or haul up with or as if with mechanical help 
confess - admit to a wrongdoing 
lump - a compact mass 
devote - dedicate 
exaggerate - enlarge beyond bounds or the truth 
congratulate - say something to someone that expresses praise 
tame - brought from wildness into a domesticated state 
prepare - make ready or suitable or equip in advance 
toil - work hard 
 
For Year 9 – in detail.  Learn these words - they are all from Macbeth – Act 1 
school: (verb) to teach; to discipline 
ague: fever and chills 
forced: reinforced 
siege: a military blockade of a town or fort in order to force its surrender 
Act III 
posterity- all succeeding generations 
verity- a statement or belief acknowledged to be an established truth 
oracle- something or someone believed to be a source of wisdom, 
indissoluble- lasting or permanent 
parricide- murder of a parent 
dauntless- fearless 
unlineal- not hereditary 
 

Learn them to improve your spelling!!! 
Miss Petrova 

  

Spelling Bee 
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CALLING ALL YOUNG PEOPLE AGED 11-16 - WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 
 

The Den is an informal virtual hangout for young people aged 11-16 providing an opportunity for young people to share their 
experiences and work together to improve services for young people with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities, living 
or attending education in Thurrock. 
 

Meeting via MS Teams from 5.30pm on the following dates: 
 

Monday 13th November 2023 
Wednesday 13th December 2023 

 

You can join ‘The Den’ and participate in regular online meetings and share thoughts and feelings on our online pinboard.  
Parents and/or guardians must complete this online registration form: https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A 

Thurrock Children’s Services 

Subject News… 

Computing RE 

The Den!  An online engagement opportunity for 11-16 year olds with SEND 

Primary Storage (Memory) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Burr 

For the topic of Leadership, 9L have been researching a 
variety of leaders within the Catholic Church. 
 

Some have also done a comparison with the leadership 
of Saint John Paul II. 
 

Their work has been inspirational, and I hope it will 
encourage the girls to be leaders in the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Wilsher 

Answer: When RAM capacity is low 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/xECdu8uE5A
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This week we celebrated the Feast of All Saints on Wednesday with a lovely Mass celebrated by Fr Marius from Rainham and 
beautifully prepared by Year 11, who read brilliantly.  Thank you to all the parents who encouraged your daughters to sign-
up for this voluntary Mass; it was very well attended and the girls were impeccably well-behaved and participated beautifully 
in the prayers and hymns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Thank You! 
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We celebrated the Feast of the Holy Souls with reflective 
Form Prayers. November is the month of the Holy Souls 
when we pray for all who have died.  God who is not 
limited by time anticipates our prayers for them; he is 
infinitely merciful and with God all things are possible.   
 

Book of Remembrance 
We have a Book of Remembrance available in the Chapel 
for students and staff to write the names of anyone who 
has died that they would like us to pray for in this month 
of Remembrance. 
 

Prayer: 
Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord and let perpetual 
light shine upon them.  May they rest in peace and rise in 
glory.  Amen. 
 

 
 
A group of students in Years 9 & 10 took part in the BCYS Youth Gather weekend away on Mersea Island the first weekend 
of half term.  They had a wonderful time and were so happy they went and made new friends with students who came from 
all the different Catholic Schools in the Diocese.  They enjoyed sports/adventure/ activities such as rock climbing, archery, 
high ropes and zip wires and they had creative prayer times and reflection and Mass with lots of singing and they really 
enjoyed it.  The girls were very grateful to Mrs Johnson who offered to pay 50% of the cost so they could enjoy this wonderful 
opportunity and to the BCYS Team for all their care and organisation of the event.  Some are now thinking of going to Lourdes 
with BCYS which is an amazing experience.  Students can keep in touch and see what is going on with bcys.net. 
 
Emily Riley Year 10 wrote: During our time at Youth Gather we participated in many 
fun activities and games.  We had time to socialise but we also had time to reflect 
upon many things, including the environment, countries in need and our own 
personal obstacles in life.  We had periods of reflection and celebrated Mass 
together.  During reflection the first thing we moved around in groups to different 
activities.  The hall was filled with relaxing music and everyone had time to be by 
themselves and have a time to think about things.  The first activity I did was about 
the environment, there was a tree and we all had to write a prayer for the 
environment on a leaf.  We then moved onto the next activity which was more about 
self-reflection.  We had to tie a knot in a string to symbolise each obstacle we have overcome and how our faith has helped 
us through that.  We had time in between to reflect upon these things.  The last activity we did was about countries in need.  
We all had a chance to write a prayer for a country which is undergoing war or conflict and we also prayed for the people all 
across the world.  After this we celebrated Mass and had a peaceful night in our cabins.  The next day, we did another activity 

(adventure course for my group) and played some games.  We then concluded our 
time at Youth Gather and had time to say Thank You to everyone involved. 
 
Ava Armstrong Year 10 wrote: I really enjoyed the evening prayer corner with the 
prayer stations.  We wrote prayers about global warming and for countries who are 
at war.  I really enjoyed the adventure course, team building activities, quizzes and 
making posters.  This was a really good opportunity and I thank Mrs Johnson for 
contributing to this trip and I highly recommend it to anyone wo will be in Year 9 or 
10 next year. 
 

The girls will be speaking to Years 8 & 9 in their assemblies on Monday to let them know about Youth Gather, so they can 
enjoy the experience next year. 

Miss Carson 

Feast of the Holy Souls – Thursday 2
nd
 November 

Youth Gather 2023 was a great success! 
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Monday 13th to Friday 17th 
November 

Anti-Bullying Week Whole School 

Wednesday 8th November Year 11 Information Evening – 6-7pm Year 11 
Friday 1st December Year 11 24 Hour Fast and Sleepover Year 11 

Wednesday 6th December Rise Above Day (students finish at 2:30pm) Years 7-11 

Thursday 7th December 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Parents Carol Service 6-7:30pm 
Whole School 

 
Friday 8th December PE CNAT Trip to Hadleigh Year 10 

Monday 11th December Christmas Concert in Hall – 7-9pm Years 7-11 
Tuesday 12th December Christmas Dinner – Canteen Whole School 
Thursday 14th December Christmas Cracker Event Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th December School Carol Service Years 7-11 

Wednesday 20th 
December 

Early closing for Christmas break 
Students dismissed at ???? 

Whole School 

Thursday 21st December - 
Wednesday 3rd January 

2024 

Christmas Break 
Whole School 

Thursday 4th January 
2024 

Spring Term commences 
Students to arrive for 8:25am start 

Whole School 

 

 

 
 

 

Key Dates and Events 

Pope Francis – Tweet of the Week 

 



 

College Avenue, Grays, RM17 5UX Tel: 01375 376173 www.graysconvent.school E-mail: admin@graysconvent.thurrock.sch.uk 

 
 

Date Period(s) Subject Paper Duration Venue/Extra timers max 

1Mon 6th November P1-7 Textiles 11K (KG) Mock All Day Room 16 

1Tues 7th November P1-7 Textiles 11L (KAP) 
MFL Speaking: French 
                           Spanish 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room 17 
Library/R15 

1Wed 8th November P1-7 Photography 11L (JL) 
MFL Speaking: French 
                           Spanish 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room 17 
Library/R15 

1Thu 9th November P1-7 Photography 11M (KAP) 
MFL Speaking: French 

Mock 
Mock 

All Day Room16 
Library/R15 

1Fri 10th November No hall set up for exams 

2 Mon 13th November P1-7 
P4 
P5-7 

Art 11J (KG) 
DT exam students lunch 
DT Exam 1 pupil clash 

Mock All Day 
 
120 

Room 16 
 
Hall extra timers 30 mins 

2Tues 14th November 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-4 
P4 
P5-7 

Y9 CATS P1-4 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Mathematics Paper 1 Non calc F/H 

CATS 
 
Mock 

1-4 
 
90 mins 

Hall 
 
Hall Extra timers 25 mins 

2Wed 15th November 
Line up 8.20 

P1-2 
P3-4 
P6-7 

English Paper 1/A 
English Paper 1/B 
History Paper 2: Elizabeth 

Mock 60 mins 
45 mins 
50 mins 

Hall extra timers 15 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
Hall extras timers 15 mins 

2Thu 16th November 
Line up 8.20 

P1-2 
P3-4 
P6-7 

Media Paper 1 
Computer Science 
Drama 

Mock 90 mins 
90 mins 
45 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 

2Fri 17th November 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P4 
P5-7 

Geography Paper 1 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Biology Triple Science 
Biology Combined 
Synergy Paper 1 

Mock 90 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Mon 20th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

English Paper 2 Section A 
English Paper 2 Section B 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Religious Education 

Mock 80 mins 
45 mins 
 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

1Tues 21st November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

History P3: Nazi Germany 
Geography Paper 2 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Physical Education 

Mock 75 mins 
60 mins 
 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Wed 22nd November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

English Literature: IC 
English Literature: R&J 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Chemistry Triple Science 
Chemistry Combined 
Synergy Paper 2 

Mock 55 mins 
50 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 
105 mins 

Hall extra timers 15 mins 
 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 
Hall extra timers 30mins 

1Thu 23rd November 
Line up 8.20 

P1 
P2 
P3 
P4 
P6-7 

French Listening F 
French Listening H 
Spanish Listening F 
Spanish Listening H 
French & Spanish Reading F 
French & Spanish Reading H 

Mock 35 mins 
45 mins 
35 mins 
45 mins 
45 mins 
60 mins 

Hall Extra timers 10 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 10 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 12 mins 
Hall Extra timers 15 mins 

1Fri 24th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

French & Spanish Writing F 
French & Spanish Writing H 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Maths P2 Calc H/F 

Mock 70 mins 
80 mins 
 
90 mins 

Hall Extra timers 20 mins 
Hall Extra timers 20 mins 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

2Mon 27th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

Food Prep& Nutrition 
Above late to class P3 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Maths P3 Calc H/F 

 105 mins 
 
 
90 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 

2Tues 28th November 
Line up 8.20 
 
Line up 12.40 

P1-2 
P3 
P4 
P5-7 

Music 
Pupil mop up DT due to clash with Art 
Lunch P4 with Y7 
Physics Triple Science 
Physics Combined 

Mock 
Mock 
 
Mock 

90 mins 
120 mins 
 
105 mins 
75 mins 

Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Large Dormer 
 
Hall extra timers 25 mins 
Hall extra timers 20 mins 

Year 11 Mock Exam/NEA Timetable 
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Year 11 Intervention 2023-2024 
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At Grays Convent our Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) is Mrs Collis, and our Safeguarding Officers are Mrs Wells and Mrs 
Bishop.  Students can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Collis 
 

 

 
 

Resources for Parents and carers 
Help to keep your child safe when they're using their smartphone. 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers/parents-guide-technology/smartphones 
 

 
Mr Burr 

Safeguarding our Children at Grays Convent 

Internet Safety Tip – Safter Internet 

 

Worried about a child? 
You can phone or write to The MASH about your concerns.  Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

 Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

 Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. 

 Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a child needs immediate 
protection. 

 Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk 

 NSPCC 0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/advice-centre/parents-and-carers/parents-guide-technology/smartphones
http://www.childline.org.uk/
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/nspcc
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